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OFFICERS NEEDED! 

We need someone with computer skills (Web Page Skills) as Phil Greenwalt wishes to take a break from that 
assignment. A nominee for President, Vice-President for programs, and newsletter editor are needed. 

 

FALL PLANT SALE!  

Thank you to all who participated in our plant sale. It was a very productive day. 

  

FUN FACTS! 

Dragonflies  can fly up to 20 miles per hour!  They also hover and fly backwards. These insect -
devouring hunters should be a welcome sight in any garden, consuming gnats, midges, beetles, 
moths, and mosquitoes. More than 400 dragonfly and damselfly species inhabit North America.  

 

The average caterpillar has 4,000 muscles, and 248 in its head alone!  Caterpillars are the lar-
val stage of moths and butterflies in the order Lepidoptera . Over 180,000 species fall into this 
classification.   

 

 Planting just 3 shade trees around your home can save between $100 and $250 per year in 

energy costs ! Best choices for aiding inside temperature are deciduous trees, which shade the 
house from the sun in summer, but allow the sun to penetrate during winter. Evergreens are a 
good choice for blocking cold northern winds.  

 

Ancient Egyptian laborers ate onions  to give them strength while building the pyramids!  

The Allium genus is one of the largest plant genera in the world, with over 1,250 species. Onions 
are also one of the oldest vegetables used as a food source.  

 

You can tell the temperature outside by listening to a cricket ! Count the number of chirps in 15 
seconds, then add 37. The sum will be the approximation of temperature in degrees Fahrenheit. 
The male cricket does most of the singing by rubbing his wings together, usually to attract a 
female, but often to sound an alert when danger is near.  

 

The annoying Asian Lady Beetle  is a beneficial insect!  Though not welcome inside the house, 
these predators consume large quantities of aphids and scale insects, and are responsible for 
benefiting the pecan industry by controlling the pecan aphid.  

 

The planting is done, and many of us are harvesting the last of the vegetables from the garden 
during October and November. This time of year is all about getting ready for next year.  

FALL GARDENING CHORES ! 

It may be strange to think about spring planting already, but the things you do in your garden 
before winter hits will make spring gardening much easier.  

In vegetable garden beds, be sure to remove old plants, as well as any foliage that has fallen on 
the soil.                                                                                         (cont pg3)  
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MCMGA Meeting Minutes  

7:00 PM, Thursday   September 11, 2014 

 

MCMCA met at the Montgomery County Extension Office when Colleen Teet, Past President, called the meeting to order.  Presi-

dent, David Baker, was in the hospital. 

 

The minutes were accepted as read in the September 2014 newsletter. 

The Treasurerôs Report was approved and seconded as read in the newsletter.   

 

Agendað 

***Colleen made announcements about illnesses of members. Our speaker, Carol Reese, has double booked engagements and will 

not be with us tonight. She will be able to speak at our October meeting. 

***The Albrights have new plantings in our shade garden at the Extension Office. Please go out and see them at your convenience. 

***Sept. 27, Saturday, will be our Fall Plant Sale. Be there by 7:30 am. with plants labeled, information and prices.  Please take a 

flyer when you leave to post in the community giving info about the plant sale. 

***The Fall Festival in Friday, Oct. 3 at Veteranôs Plaza, 8-2.  Karla Kean needs volunteers to help her with a table giving info 

about MCMGA, plant info, and two fun crafts for children. 

***Itôs time to record your volunteer and CEU hours as well as your mileage. It covers the time period from October 2013 through 

September 2014.  You know youôve been working hardðnow get credit for all your work! 

***Margaret Pace is selling tickets for a Loaves and Fishes fundraiser to help feed the hungry.   

***September 20, 9-3, is Preparedness Awareness Day.  The public is invited to attend and see all the community has to offer.  

Vince Hernandez will be helping with this event.  See him for more info. 

***Rodney Sawyer, a visitor, lives in Coopertown and is looking for something to do.  Letôs get him on some of our projects. 

***E -mail Judie and Phil if you want MCMGA to arrange an April 2015 trip to Don Shadowôs Nursery.  Shan Smith stated that this 

might be our last trip because his health is not very good. 

 

Program:  ñHydrangeasò   Karla Kean gave a slide presentation on types, needs, and proper pruning of hydrangeas.  We also re-

ceived a handout on tips for growing and caring for hydrangeas.  

  

The meeting was adjourned and door prize drawings were held.  

 

Submitted by Beverly Guinn, Secretary, MCMGA 

A couple of gems we found this year. Falling in Love rose and Blueberry Smoothie Hibiscus syriacus.  
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The purpose of the Association shall be to support and engage in the 

projects and activities which will foster horticulture related 

activities or any projects and activities which it may deem to be advis-

able to engage in and which will enhance the quality of life of 

the residents of Montgomery County, Tennessee, and all such projects 

and activities shall be in cooperation with the Extension 

Service, University of Tennessee. 

1030 Cumberland Heights Rd 

Ste-A  

Clarksville, TN 37040  

Montgomery County  

Master Gardeners  

Association  

Phone: 931 -648 -5725 ext 31  

Fax: 931 -648 -5734  

kkean@utk.edu  

www.montgomerycounty 

mastergardenersassociation

.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do a final weeding, and mulch the bed with straw, grass clippings, or chopped leaves.  

These mulches can be turned into the soil next spring to help fertilize next year's crops.  

In perennial beds, weed and give everything a good layer of mulch. After the ground has frozen, mulch around the crowns of yo ur 
plants to reduce the chance of frost heaving.  

 

Mow the lawn one last time.  

 

You can also spread compost over the lawn to get it off to a good start next spring.  

 

Spread corn gluten meal if you have problems with crab grass.  

 

Pick up any fallen fruit around fruit trees. This helps reduce the chance that pests such as apple maggot and coddling moth w ill  
overwinter and wreak havoc next year.  

 

If you are planning on making new garden beds, or expanding current ones, why not do it now and save yourself some work dur-
ing the hectic spring gardening season? You can make a lasagna bed , or just cover an area of grass with thick newspapers and 
mulch , and you'll have an area ready to amend and plant next spring --  without having to remove sod!  

 
Bring in any pots that can't take a freeze --  terra cotta, ceramic, and many plastic pots.  

 

Taking care of these chores now will save you time in spring, and help reduce the amount of pest and disease problems you'll hav e 
to deal with next year.  

 

OCTOBER MEETING: Remember our October - Regular Meeting ï October 9 - 6:30 pm. Bring a dish.  

http://organicgardening.about.com/od/startinganorganicgarden/a/lasagnagarden.htm
http://organicgardening.about.com/od/startinganorganicgarden/ht/newspapergarden.htm
http://organicgardening.about.com/od/startinganorganicgarden/ht/newspapergarden.htm
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Tennessee State University, The University of Tennessee, USDA,  

and County Governments Cooperating. The Agricultural Extension Service  

offers its programs to all persons regardless to race, color, national origin,  

sex, age, or disability and is an Equal Opportunity Employer.  

President  David Baker                931 -624 -5711      cqp425@gmail.com  

Past President  Colleen Teet              931 -326 -5899      colleen37142@yahoo.com       

VP Program  Linda Earp/Tina Dunlap   

VP Project  Jim Conatser              931 -561 -0929      Jim_Conatser@yahoo.com  

Secretary  Beverly Guinn              931 -645 -2554      beverly.guinn@gmail.com  

Treasurer  Jerry Weatherspoon  931 -206 -7610       weatherspoone@charter.net  

Refreshments  Volunteers    

Historian  (position open)    

Newsletter  Judie Treangen  931ð320 -6897       judie.treangen@yahoo.com  

Website  Phil Greenawalt  931 -320 -6910        philnjudie@gmail.com  

Date            Event          Time     Location           Program/Contact  

10/9        MG Gen Mtg             6:30pm     Ag Ctr            Carol Reese/Anything she wants to  

                                                                                                      talk about  

10/18      Growild Sale             8 til 5       Fairview          Nursery sale 10 -50% off                              

11/5        MG Exec Mtg            4:30pm    Conf Rm        

11/13      MG Gen Mtg             6:30pm    Ag Ctr              TBA + Seed Swap   

Dates to Remember  

2014 ï MASTER GARDENER/MONT. CO., TREAS. REPORT  

2014  Montgomery County Master Gardener Association  

      Treasurer Report  

September 30 2014  

Balance September 1, 2014                              $8554.73  

 

Add   

Plant Sale                                                          $910.40  

Garden Tour                                                       $60.00  

Plant Sale (spring)                                                $4.00  

Dues                                                                  $20.00   

 
Total                                                                 $994.40                    

MCMGA OFFICERS AND APPOINTED POSITIONS 2014  

Credits:  

Credits:         

Less: 
Postage                                                        $36.72  

Barbara P (Dogwood Ln)                               $44.10  

 

Total                                                            $80.82  

 

September 30 2014                                 $9468.31  
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MCMGA Community Projects offer visibility and advertisement for the Master Gardeners program while providing area beautification. 

Choose from these MCMGA approved projects to earn ACE volunteer hours and community appreciation. 

 

Smith-Trahern Mansion, a beautiful, historic site overlooking the Cumberland River in downtown Clarksville used for weddings, 

meetings and guided tours, features period appropriate garden beds. Co-Chairs are Katie Smith, 931-647-5893 

kfs37042@hotmail.com; and Aprile Cacale, 931-338-2772 akcacal@bellsouth.net;  

The L & N Railroad Station , a historic Clarksville site located at 10th and Commerce, is a focal landmark used for weddings, pic-

nics and numerous cultural and community events. Co-Chairs are Diann Nance, 931-648-8701 nance.d@cdelightband.net and Eddie 

Materia, 803-968-1970 materia@charter.net;  

Madison Street Adopt-a-Plot is located at the intersection of Madison St. and Dogwood Lane.  MCMGA has long provided road-

side beauty to this Street Department program. Co-Chairs are Barbara Plechaty, 931-358-9340 dogwood931@charter.net and David 

Baker, 931-645-3020 cqp425@gmail.com; 

The Master Gardener Hotline is a key source to understanding and sharing of gardening information, providing a wealth of 

knowledge to everyday gardening questions from the community. Contact is Karla Kean, 931-648-5725 kkean@utk.edu; Co-chairs 

are Diana Ruby, 931-827-4455 dlynnr@hotmail.com; and Julie Stephenson, 931-494-9202 jsteph41@hotmail.com; 

Clarksville Police Department Headquarters, located on Commerce Street in downtown Clarksville, is a well-manicured highly 

visible, public site supporting our local city government. Co-Chairs are Phil Greenawalt and Judie Treangen,         931-320-6897 

philnjudie@gmail.com  

The Montgomery County Agricultural Extension Services Entrance Gardens and Hosta Beds have been landscaped to show-

case natureôs seasonal beauty for visiting speakers and organizations. Co-Chairs are Jim Conatser, 931-561-0929 

jim_conatser@yahoo.com and Kit Vaughn, 931-647-9803 vaughnh@charter.net; 

The Montgomery County Public Library is utilized by most community residents with donated indoor plants providing a lush, 

welcoming atmosphere for this quiet haven. Co-Chairs are Janice Ledbetter, 931-552-4590 jledbetter123@yahoo.com and Miyo 

Kachi, 931-503-0625 mkachi@gmail.com;   
The APSU Plant the Campus Red event invites Master Gardeners each spring to lead campus volunteers in garden design and 

placement under the direction of university landscapers. Co-chairs are Margaret Pace, 931-647-4328 pacem@apsu.edu; and Terry 

Simo, 931-436-1977 tsimo1948@gmail.com;  

Habitat for Humanity , a non-profit Christian housing ministry, strives to eliminate poverty housing; Master Gardeners volunteer 

landscaping expertise to designated building projects. Co-Chairs are Debby Johnson, 931-368-0239, debtj@hotmail.com; and  

Susan Binkley, 615-347-5056, susanb@511group.com;  

The Garden of Hope Community Garden project, located near Coy Lacy Park in the Beachaven area, oversees and coordinates 

gardening plots provided to our community members. Co-Chairs are Tina Dunlap, 931-358-9860 tdd7000@gmail.com; and Lanette 

Chittenden, 931-436-0634 blchittenden@gmail.com;    

The MCMGA Garden News, submitted on-line monthly, keeps membership updated and informed of current MCMGA activities; 

contributions are welcome. Co-Chair is Judie Treangen, 931-320-6897, judie.treangen@yahoo.com;   

 

The MCMGA Website provides a professional, pictorial on-line record of MCMGA information linking to numerous local, state 

and national master gardener related postings. Co- Chair is Phil Greenawalt, 931-320-6910, philnjudie@gmail.com;  

 

MASTER GARDENER PROJECTS  

mailto:kfs37042@hotmail.com
mailto:akcacal@bellsouth.net
mailto:nance.d@cdelightband.net
mailto:materia@charter.net
file:///C:/Users/Margret/Documents/dogwood931@charter.net%20
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3acqp425%40gmail.com
mailto:kkean@utk.edu
mailto:dlynnr@hotmail.com
mailto:jsteph41@hotmail.com
mailto:plgreenawalt@charter.net
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3ajim_conatser%40yahoo.com
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3avaughnh%40charter.net
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3ajledbetter123%40yahoo.com
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3amkachi%40gmail.com
mailto:pacem@apsu.edu
mailto:tsimo1948@gmail.com
mailto:debtj@hotmail.com
mailto:susanb@511group.com
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3atdd7000%40gmail.com
https://owa.apsu.edu/owa/redir.aspx?C=f42c0a7c032d4dde94d2ee0fdee5fbd4&URL=mailto%3ablchittenden%40gmail.com
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Fall Festival @ Veteranõs Plaza on Oct 2nd 


